
 

 

 

MEMO 

To: Planning Commission 

From:  Ryan Harris, Staff Planner 

Date: April 30, 2021 

RE: Falcon Ridge Preliminary Review 
 

 

 

The Falcon Ridge Subdivision is located at 495 South 300 East. The proposed subdivision is in the R-10 zone 
and consists of 19 lots on 6.46 acres. Detached single-family lots are a permitted use in the R-10 zone. Each lot 
is required to be a minimum of 10,000 sq. ft. and have a minimum lot frontage of 80 feet. All lots in this 
subdivision meet these requirements. With this being a standard subdivision, open space and amenities are not 
required.  
 
Lots 7-11 are bordering an active agricultural use and are required to have a fence. Santaquin City Code 
11.24.340.B states, “Fencing And Screening: All development which abuts an active agricultural operation 
must install perimeter fencing along property lines adjacent to such operations. Materials shall be durable 
and require little to no maintenance. Such fencing must also be sturdy enough and/or incorporate elements 
to prevent damage by livestock.” The developer is proposing a 6-foot wire field fence.  
 
The Development Review Committee reviewed the preliminary plans for the Falcon Ridge Subdivision on 
March 9, 2021 and forwarded a positive recommendation to the Planning Commission.  The Planning 
Commission reviewed the preliminary plan and mad ethe following recommendation: 
 

Motion: Commissioner Lance motioned to forward a positive recommendation to the City 
Council for the Falcon Ridge Preliminary Subdivision. Commissioner Nixon seconded.  
 
Roll Call: Commissioner Wood, Aye; Commissioner Hoffman, Aye; Commissioner Adcock, Aye; 
Commissioner Lance, Aye; Commissioner Nixon, Aye; Commissioner Curtis, Aye; The motion 
was approved unanimously 6 votes to 0.   

 
This review is for the City Council to determine whether the proposed subdivision complies with Santaquin 
City Code or not. The City Council is the land use authority for the preliminary plan. 
 
After the City Council reviews and approves the preliminary plan, the Development Review Committee 
(DRC) will still need to approve the final plat before any lots are recorded. The Development Review 
Committee may only approve a plat submittal after finding the that the development standards of 
subdivision title, the zoning title, the laws of the State of Utah, and any other applicable ordinances, 
rules, and regulations have been or can be met prior to the recordation or construction beginning 
(Santaquin City Code 11.20.060B).  
 
Recommended Motion: “Motion to approve the Falcon Ridge Subdivision with the following condition: 

- All planning and engineering redlines be addressed. 
 
Attachments: 

1. Zoning and Location Map 
2. Preliminary Plan 

Zone: R-10 
Size: 6.46 Acres 
Lots: 19 
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ATTACHMENT 2: PRELIMINARY PLAN
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